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Nerrols Planning Development – and beyond!

The Crown Estate has named David Wilson Homes (DWH) as the developers for Phase 1 of the Nerrols site.  I recently joined a group of Parish and District Councillors at an exploratory meeting organised by DWH to draw on our local knowledge and enable an initial exchange of views on the project.

DWH presented up-to-date plans showing that the number of homes in Phase 1 has been reduced significantly from the 350 initially envisaged to 250. This reduction reflects changes in residential planning culture that have taken place since The Crown published rough plans for the site five years ago. 

We were also pleased to hear DWH’s commitment to forging strong communication links between themselves, the Parish Council and the local community.  This will include a public presentation before they submit their planning application to Taunton Deane Borough Council.  In the meantime, a new name is being sought for the site to distinguish it from the existing Nerrols community of Summerleaze and Stoney Furlong.  Anyone wishing to see an example of DWH’s work can visit their site currently under construction at Aginhills in West Monkton.

Developments such as this are subject to stringent national regulations, to which both planners and developers must adhere.  Within this context, the scope for input from the local community is somewhat limited.  There is, however, a potential opportunity for us to make a difference in the shape of a Neighbourhood Plan, and we currently have this under active consideration.  On the plus side, such a plan could enable us to obtain additional funding from central government, and would in any event give us an opportunity to formalise our thoughts about how we want our neighbourhood to look.  The idea is that we would produce a joint plan with our neighbouring parish, West Monkton, in order to keep costs to a minimum (they have already secured the services of an ideal project leader with the specialist skills and experience to do the job).  The negative side is cost and resource, so we will have to carry out a thorough cost-benefit analysis before reaching a final decision.

Denise Webber, Chairman, Cheddon Fitzpaine PC

Tel: 01823 451 720; Mob: 07788 522266
Cheddon Fitzpaine Church Report
Following the closing date for applications for the post of new Rector to replace Rev Geoff Boucher, we were very disappointed to learn that there had been no applicants. At the time of our advert, there were two others in the Bath & Wells Diocese and none of us had any applicants. This is probably due to the shortage of existing and trainee priests plus the absolutely daunting nature of the job in our huge and diverse United Benefice.

Since this news, the churchwardens have met with the Archdeacon, Rural Dean and our ‘half-time’ vicar, Tony Woodward (currently working full time for his half stipend). It was an excellent meeting where every fact was discussed and no thought left unsaid; the result of which is that we are increasing our admin support from 12 hours a week to full time asap and will put in place a request for a pioneer youth worker to work with our United Benefice and based in the new housing in Cheddon and West Monkton. This will take time but I'm confident that this will happen eventually. We are redoing our parish profile and our advert to reflect all the new thinking and will re-advertise at the end of July and keep praying.  The new rectory in West Monkton has therefore been let and new tenants have already moved in.

Meanwhile the Cheddon church service and activities continue and there is much work being done in many directions, especially with Cheddon school, where at last the links are much stronger and the future looks very positive. The reception class and Key Stage One of Cheddon school recently joined with all of West Monkton school at W. M. church and then for ‘experience days’, the theme this year being parables. According to an e-mail I have since received from Duncan, head-teacher at Cheddon school, the children and teachers were "buzzing" when they returned back to school following these events.

Pauline Stone, Churchwarden, Cheddon Fitzpaine Church Tel: 01823 277637; Mob: 07984 055574


Contributions for consideration in the next Newsletter to the Parish Clerk at cheddon@live.co.uk by 16 September 2015 please


Cheddon Fitzpaine Church School

I am delighted that I can now confirm the results of the recent favourable OFSTED report into Cheddon Fitzpaine Church School.


OFSTED have recognised the school as a ‘Good’ school, and you can view their report on the OFSTED web-site using our post-code TA2 8JY to gain access.

It's less than two years since the old school became part of the Bath and Wells Multi Academy Trust following its re-classification in ‘Special Measures’, the lowest of the four grades OFSTED can confer.  The others are: Requires Improvement, Good, and Outstanding.  Nowadays, it's very difficult to get an ‘Outstanding’ grade and very rare for schools to jump two grades – which underlines just how remarkable our school’s achievement really is.  
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A fitting tribute to what has been achieved at Cheddon Fitzpaine Church School in under two years.

Jason Woollacott, Chair of Governors
Tel: 01823 350663; Mob: 07940 277413

What’s On:

2 Aug, 11am, Cheddon Church:  Family Service
10 Sept, 7pm, Memorial Hall:  Parish Council Meeting
13 Oct: Computer/Internet Surgery (see below)
12 Nov, 7pm, Memorial Hall:  Parish Council Meeting
Tba:  David Wilson Homes Open Meeting

	
Tuesday, 13 October: A free, drop-in Computer/ Internet Surgery is being arranged jointly by Cheddon Fitzpaine & West Monkton Parish Councils open to all residents in both parishes.

	· 2-4:30pm - Cheddon Memorial Hall

	· 6-8:30pm - West Monkton Village Hall

	If you have any difficulties finding your way around your computer, internet, tablet or smart phone, please register your interest with the appropriate Parish Clerk, who will be responsible for managing and co-ordinating attendance at both venues. 

	

	Jo Pearson:  cheddon@live.co.uk 01823 259478

	Tricia Cavill: cavill_hillfarm@yahoo.com T. 413524



Cheddon Fitzpaine Memorial Hall

Most of you already know that our hall is a hive of activity, but you are probably not aware of the full range of classes that are held there on a regular basis.  Here is a comprehensive list together with contact details should you be tempted to join one (or more!):

Dancing Mon & Tues 5-10pm. Martyn Knight 07851 351011, stepintime@hotmail.co.uk  
Yoga Wed 6:15-9:30pm. Ranju Roy, 07981 419688, ranju@yogamala.co.uk 
 Chi-gung Tai chi Wed 10:15am-12:45pm. Clive Tempest 01823 430061clive.tempest@btinternet.com
Dog Training Thurs 6-9pm, Jo Williams 07919 157201, info@paws4 teaching.co.uk 
Cheddon Sewing Bee Mon 2-4pm. Pat Walker 01823 412230, Janet Smith 01823 412418 
Pilates (from Sept) Mon 9:30-10:30am, Wed 1:45-2:45pm, Thurs 5:45-6:45pm. Amanda Macullum 07889 271109
Beadweavers 2nd Thurs/month 10am-4pm. Maggi Goode 01643 862067, 07813 996135
Parkinsons UK Support Group (Taunton & Mid-Somerset Branch) 4th Tues/month 10:45am-3:15pm. Diane Smith 01823 400830, Richard Hill 01984 656628 West Somerset Decorative & Fine Arts Society (DFAS) 3rd Tues/month 2-4:30pm. Pam Clare on 01823 666673 www.westsomersetdfas.org.uk 
Taunton DFAS 1st Tues/ month 2-4:30pm.
John Smeaton 01823 431417

The Flower Show was a huge success, thanks in part to the weather – full report in our next issue!


Malcolm Lown, Chairman Cheddon Fitzpaine Memorial Hall Trustees 01823 412750

Marcus Walker, Hall Manager 01823 413925
Email: info@cheddonfitzpainevillagehall.co.uk

Pastoral Care Group

In the temporary absence of a full-time vicar, we are finding the PCG more relevant than ever.  We support those who are bereaved, lonely or in poor health.  We welcome newcomers to the parish and are building a network of local residents willing to let us know of any who would like contact from us. We send a card to mark the anniversaries of births, marriages and funerals, and would like to start giving a small knitted toy on the occasion of baptisms (we do need more knitters and are looking for volunteers to knit from a pattern).  So, if you know of anyone in need – or feel inclined  to become actively involved, please contact one of the following: Myself on 01823 451529; Ann Pugh, 01823 451357; Mary Gunning, 01823 412179.

Liz Thompson, Co-ordinator
Area Updates

Cheddon Fitzpaine Fly-tipping continues to be a problem in the parish, the latest (and most unusual) example being a caravan near Gadds Valley.  At the end of a two-week notice period, the caravan was duly removed by the Borough Council.  Vigilance is the key to erasing these blots on our local landscape, so we would be grateful if everyone would report sightings of fly-tipping to any member or the clerk of the Parish Council.

Maidenbrook  The on-going saga of adoption by Taunton Deane Borough Council was once again on the agenda at our last Parish Council Meeting.   Chris Hall from TDBC and Cyril Rowe from DLO were present, and gave us their perspective:  the ball remains firmly in the court of Bovis/Taylor Wimpey; TDBC and DLO are as frustrated as we are by the developer’s repeated failure to action adoption - or even answer emails or phone calls on the subject.  While we will, of course, continue our efforts to resolve this matter, we think it would be helpful if those Maidenbrook residents directly affected could apply additional pressure by writing to make their feelings known.  As soon as we have details of an appropriate high-level contact at the developers, we will make this information known to you. 

Nerrols  The new development has already been covered in our Chairman’s report.  Anyone looking for detailed, constantly-updated information together with the relevant Section 106 Agreement can find it on the TDBC website/planning applications/Cheddon Fitzpaine  under ‘Reserved Matters Planning App 08/10/0024’ dated 6 December 2012.

Stoney Furlong  A significant sum of money is currently spent on the regular maintenance of the football pitch.  Following a review, Knightstone have decided that this will continue in the foreseeable future provided the pitch remains in regular use as such.

As local residents know only too well, a travelling community recently descended upon the playing field/football pitch and made it their temporary home.  Despite the fact that the Parish Council and TDBC implemented all the necessary measures to remove them without delay, these unwelcome visitors were able to occupy the green space for 12 days.  When their eviction notice finally expired and they departed, they left behind them several cubic metres of garden waste (presumably that they’d been paid by someone to clear), significant amounts of human and animal excreta, and a damaged community storage box, which had been clumsily broken in to and emptied of its stock of children’s games. This episode has left an unpleasant taste in the mouths of all affected.

Thankfully, all was more or less back to normal by Friday, 17 July, when Karen Thompson of Knightstone and local residents staged their Summer Games & Barbecue.  The event was a great success thanks to the efforts of Karen, Simon and Paul from Knightstone and all those who attended.

Footnote: The community box will be repaired or replaced and re-installed as soon as possible.

Volunteering

It will come as no surprise that budgets across Somerset County will be subjected to yet more cuts.  Less widely known is the fact that changes resulting from the Localism Bill 2011 have left Parish Councillors (arguably unpaid volunteers) facing an increased work-load and much more complex issues to resolve.  

Against this background and in line with our obligation to make the most of our Parish Precept (budget), we are issuing a general invitation for more volunteers to step forward and take an active part in the running of the Parish.

What can YOU do to assist?

Well, sometimes relatively trivial things can make a big difference.  For example, if you are out walking the footpaths, why not take some secateurs to trim around gate-posts and styles before they get too overgrown?  

Can you ‘adopt’ your local Notice Board?  From time to time they need sprucing up or rescuing from encroaching foliage.

In the immediate vicinity of your home, you could:  
· trim around the post-box 
· trim around road-signs 
· pick up litter in open spaces or along cycleways

All of this would be of tremendous assistance to the Parish.  Equally importantly, it is also incredibly rewarding for anyone who cares about their community and local quality of life.

Make no mistake: we are becoming increasingly reliant on each other’s help!

Along similar lines, we have received an e-mail from Somerset County Council promoting their Adopt-a-path scheme.  Local volunteers are invited to contact SCC naming a ‘definitive public right of way’ that they regularly use and therefore have an interest in keeping passable.  In return, they will receive advice on any possible problems and may qualify for inclusion in SCC’s health & safety insurance cover.  If you’re interested, contact Andy Stevenson at SCC 01823 358250 or visit www.somerset.gov.uk/rightsofway 

‘Somerset Choices’

… is the title of a recently-launched e-bulletin, and the publishers have asked for our help in promoting it to care providers and groups across the Parish.  It is easy to upload information and it is absolutely free too. If you know of individuals or groups providing local care and support, please pass on this information and encourage them to add their details to Somerset Choices.  Information on how to register can be found here: www.somerset.gov.uk/adult-social-care/somerset-choices/

‘Routes to the River Tone’
Join SAW and Somerset Wildlife Trust for a Somerset Art Week guided walk in Taunton on Sunday 04 October. Over the course of an hour, you will explore some of the town's green spaces and its amazing wildlife. Discover the ‘guerilla’ art trail and nature street art commissioned by SAW through a partnership with the Somerset Wildlife Trust.  Meet at the Priorswood Community Centre at 2 o'clock, dressed for the weather with sturdy footwear. 
The walk is free (including the afternoon tea provided at the end) but booking essential via SAW by 01 October due to limited numbers.  Visit info@somersetartworks.org.uk or ‘phone01458 2538000.

Anyone interested in the countryside and country matters will find a lot of interesting information by visiting www.rsnonline.org.uk 

Highways
Some of you may already be aware of this excellent website, www.roadworks.org , which gives forward visibility of all planned roadworks over the next three
months plus proposed diversion routes. The information is updated on a real-time basis and pulls 
information from the County Council, utilities and other interested parties.  It’s well worth a look as it can save you a lot of heartache.

Reduction in speed limit from national limit to 30mph on various roads adjacent to the school and South Lodge junction.  Formal notice appeared in The County Gazette on 23 July containing the following information:

Full details at (i) Taunton Deane Area Highways Office, Burton Place, Taunton TA1 4HE and at (ii) Somerset Highways, B Block Reception, County Hall, Taunton or online at www.somerset.gov.uk/TRO. Objections in writing to Somerset County Council, Traffic Management, County Hall, Taunton TA1 4DY and received no later than 13th August 2015.

Speed Indicator Devices (SIDs):
Lyngford Lane- School route: This site is showing an overall speed reduction, but it still qualifies for ongoing SID monitoring.
South Lodge- Cheddon Lawns:  Although some speeding was found, this location no longer qualifies for a SID device based on acceptable average speeds.
Goosenford side- Cheddon Lawns.  This route was also monitored and readings indicate average speeds of 36mph, just within the range for future monitoring.

‘Please Drive Carefully’ signs (through Rowford)  Our Parish Clerk is progressing this installation with Highways.

It has been widely noted that the standard of SCC highway hedge cutting is much improved compared with last year – which is much appreciated!

POLITE NOTICE to cyclists to exercise due care and attention in areas that are shared (formally or otherwise) with pedestrians, e.g. the canal towpath and opposite (residential) side at Maidenbrook.  Even where cycling is legally allowed, it can still be extremely dangerous.  Thank you.
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THIS REALLY MADE US SMILE! Anyone interested in ‘hanging around’ (campanologically speaking) in their local churches should contact either Pearl Jeanes on 01823 412804 (pearl.jeanes@gmail.com) or Anne Suddaby on 01278 663337( anne@suddaby.co.uk)

Services scheduled in our village church

9 Aug 11am Holy Communion (with baptism)
23 Aug 11am Holy Communion
30 Aug 10am United Benefice Service; 11:30 Baptism
6 Sept 11am United Benefice Songs of Praise

NB: Remaining services for September will appear on the church notice-board when finalised.
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HAVE YOU EVER THOUGHT OF

BELLRINGING?

Anyone can learn, it is never foo early or oo late fo
start. And it isn't about physical sirength - more about
practice fo learn the skill of handiing the Bell.
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Interested?

then please get in touch with any of the 2 contacts below.
“Church attendance” on Sundays is NOT required

Pearl Jeanes ‘Annie Suddaby
Tel. 01823 412804 01278663337
pearl jeannes@gmail.com anne@suddaby.co.uk
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